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Anne Harrison and the A w ard w hich com m em orates her work

A nne Harrison 's life and work is com ­
memorated in the Aw ard  which  bears 
her name. The criteria for the Anne 

Harrison Award, w h ich  is administered by the 
ALIA  Health Libraries Section, reflect the areas 
in which Anne Harrison made significant con ­
tributions to health librarianship in Australia. 
The Award provides financial assistance either 
for a research project addressing issues in 
health librarianship, or for a project w hich en­
riches the knowledge and skills of health sci­
ences librarians, inc lud ing  assistance with 
publication costs of important works and with 
the costs associated w ith  formal study or a 
study tour abroad.

The A w ard  was first granted in 1987 to 
Linda M ulheron (W estm ead Hospital) to sup­
port a research project on the quality and 
quantity of user education being offered in hos­
pital libraries. In 1989 the recip ient of the 
Aw ard  was Frances B luhdorn  (Royal Prince 
Alfred Hospital, Sydney) for research on meas­
uring the impact of the hospital library on pa­
tient care. Unfortunately Frances was not able 
to undertake the research, and this topic con ­

tinues as a significant issue in hospital libraries.

In 1991 Anne Batt (Un iversity of Western 
Australia M edical Library) received the Award 
to assist with the com pilation and publication 
of a guide to resources to support the educa­
tion and training of Aboriginal Health Workers. 
Another publication was supported in 1993 
when the Award w as granted to Veron ica  
Delafosse to com pile and publish a very use­
ful bibliography, R esou rces  fo r  h e a lth  s c ie n c e s : 
a g u id e  fo r  A u s tra lia .

The current holder of the Aw ard  is Kathy 
Saurine (Comm unity Health Services, Burnie). 
Kathy has undertaken a research project inves­
tigating the impact of the w ho le  spectrum of 
privatisation on hospital and other health li­
braries. Kathy w ill be present her findings to 
the O n  th e  Edge conference in Perth.

A nyone interested in applying for the 
Award should obtain full details from Brigitte 
G lockner, Librarian, King Edward M em oria l 
Hospital, Bagot Road, Subiaco 6008 (fax (09) 
3881780, brig@ozem ail.com .au), applications 
close on 31 M ay 1997. m
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Articles featured 
in the latest 
issue of AARL are:

'National Library of Aus­
tralia: What future for the 
Strategic Plan?' John W  
Keany

'Management review of the 
Library of Congress: The 
1996 Booz Allen & Hamil­
ton Report', R L Cope

'The university libraries 
and the National Informa­
tion System', Ted Flowers

• 'The significance of gender: A 
history of the Status of Women 
in librarianship Special Interest 
Group, 1983-1990', Jinette de 
Gooijer

• 'Reserve lending at Canterbury 
University: An overview of the 
Restricted Loans Department',
Philip jane

• 'Medieval music on the Web: 
Musical resources for the 21st 
Century', John Stinson.
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TAS
• 4/5-9/12 Tas Branch meetings 
dates. State Library, Morris Miller 
Room, 91 Murray Street, Hobart, 
4.30pm. (4/5; 10/6; 9/7; 12/8; 10/9; 
14/10; 12/11; 9/12). Contact: Patsy 
Jones, ph (03) 6233 8631, fax (03) 
6233 7845, slt-pj@ecc.tased.edu.au. 

6-7/5 Insearch/Knight-Ridder Infor­
mation seminars. Introductory DIA­
LOG (6/5), Hot Business Topics (7/5 
am), DIALOG Web Demonstration (7/5 
pm). Hobart contact: (02) 9212 2867, 
krinfo.aus@uts.edu.au.

• 20/5 ALIA Northern Areas Re­
gional group. Surfing Taslonine, Tas­
mania's premier website. Launceston 
Library, Training Room. 5.30pm. Con­
tact: Andrew Parsons, ph (03) 6335 
4738, fax (03) 6335 4821,
A.Parsons@corp.amc.edu.au.

31/5 Applications dose for the Sir 
John Morris Memorial Trust Travel­
ling Scholarships to be taken during 
the financial year July 97/June 98. Fur­
ther information from: The Secretary, 
State Library and Archives Trust, 91 
Murray Street, Hobart 7000, ph (03) 
6233 6815.

V I C
2tS Victorian Association for Li­
brary Automation meeting Public 
access PCs and security: a panel dis­
cussion. State Library of Victoria, Semi­
nar Room, Latrobe Street, Melbourne, 
5.30 for 6pm Contact: Alyson Kosina, 
ph (03) 9725 2725, fax (03) 9723 
6097.

5/5 ACLIS Victoria ABN/World 1 de­
velopments. Speaker: Eric Wainwright, 
NLA. Venue: State Library of Victoria. 
Time: 10.30am. Contact: Florence 
Olsen, ph (03) 9669 9961.

• 6/5 Vic Cataloguers section. From 
videodisc to multimedia source and 
the web: cataloguing pictorial material 
at the State Library. Speaker: Priscilla 
Warr, State Library of Vic. Venue: State 
Library of Vic Theatrette. 6pm. Con­
tact: Lyle French, ph (03) 9270 1361, 
fax (03) 9270 1540.

• 6/5 Vic Schools section. Focus on 
the learner: curriculum strategies for 
independent learning with technology. 
Speakers: Ross Todd, Rae Fankhauser 
and Dianne Wilson. Venue: John Paul 
College, Frankston, 9.30-4pm. $80 
ALIA members, $100 non-members. 
Contact: Sandra Ryan, ph (03) 9885 
4501, fax (03) 9885 1978.

8/5 FLIS Training Pty Ltd Measure­
ment and appraisal techniques for spe­
cial libraries. Monash Uni Conference 
Centre, 30 Collins Street, Melbourne. 
9.30-5pm. Cost $170. For a training 
brochure contact: Elizabeth Yates, ph
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